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	19TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                         OCTOBER 11, 2015

	EPISTLE
2 Cor. 11:31-12:9

Heb. 13:7-16
	GOSPEL
Luke 7:11-16

John 17:1-13
	Tone 2

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	COMMEMORATION OF THE HOLY FATHERS OF THE 7TH ECUMENICAL COUNCIL.  Holy Apostle Philip of the Seventy, one of the Seven Deacons (1st c.).  St. Theophanes the Confessor and Hymnographer, Bishop of Nicea (ca. 850).  Ven. Theophanes, Faster, of the Kiev Caves (Near Caves–12th c.).  Ven. Leo of Optina (1841).  Synaxis of the Optina elders. Martyrs Zenais (Zinaida) and Philonilla, of Tarsus in Cilicia (1st c.).

	Sunday
	Oct
	11
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy 

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	Tuesday
	Oct
	13
	7:00p
	Parish Council Meeting

	Thursday
	Oct
	15
	9:00a
	Halupki Workshop

	Friday
	Oct
	16
	9:00a
	Nut, Poppyseed Roll & Bread Baking Workshop

	Saturday
	Oct
	17
	4:30p
	Memorial Service for Nelson Hill

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	FOCA Oktoberfest

	Sunday
	Oct
	18
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – Holy Apostle & Evangelist Luke

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Choir Rehearsal

	CONTINUED ON LAST PAGE (

	Tuesday


	Oct
	20
	10:30a
	Bl. Mat. Olga of Alaska Prayer Group - Akathist

	Wednesday
	Oct
	21
	9:00a
	Piroshki Workshop

	Friday
	Oct
	23
	9:00a
	Nut, Poppyseed Roll & Bread Baking Workshop

	Saturday
	Oct
	24
	9:00a
	Nut, Poppyseed Roll & Bread Baking Workshop

	
	
	
	3:30p
	2016 St. Mark Budget Meeting

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	The Altar and Sanctuary Candles are donated by Drs. Anna and Mary Nemesh in loving memory of parents, Charles and Annie Nemesh, and brother, Dr. Walter Nemesh.  May Their Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Oct 11
Vasilian
Lungociu
Hottle
Korokhov
Vance

Oct 18
Markovich
R. Zabela
Tucker
Jones/Zabela
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Oct 11
C.

Berencz
A.

Norton
C.

German
P. Masick

&

T. Sekellick
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

L. Prentice

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Oct 18
M.

Ahmadi
S.

Sielinski
V.

Lutes
M. Hydock 

&

C. Williamson


	LATEST EDITION OF EVANGELIZER AVAILABLE:  Remember to pick up your copy of the Oct-Nov-Dec parish newsletter in the hallway outside of the Church nave.  To view Evangelizer photos in color, visit the St. Mark website at: http://stmarkoca.org/bulletin-news-2/.

	THANK YOU TO ALL WHO HELPED WITH THIS YEAR’S FALL CLEAN-UP DAY! 

	THANK YOU to all who helped with last week’s spanakopita workshop! 

	FR. TIM PERRY’S BASICS OF ORTHODOXY CLASS will take place TODAY following Liturgy.  Classes will take place every Sunday until further notice.

	ADULT STUDY CLASS will take place TODAY following Liturgy in Fr. Gregory’s office to discuss scripture readings from the daily lectionary.

	PARISH COUNCIL MEETING will take place this Tuesday, October 13th at 7:00 PM.  Observers are welcome!

	UPCOMING ST. MARK BAZAAR WORKSHOPS:

· HALUPKI:  THURSDAY, OCTOBER 15TH AT 9:00 AM.
· NUT, POPPYSEED ROLL & BREAD:  Friday, October 16th at 9:00 AM.

· PIROSHKI:  Wednesday, October 21st at 9:00 AM.

· NUT, POPPYSEED ROLL & BREAD:  Friday, October 23rd at 9:00 AM.
· NUT, POPPYSEED ROLL & BREAD:  Saturday, October 24th at 9:00 AM.
All workshops will take place in either the Fellowship Hall or Church Kitchen.  Please save the dates and make time to help!  Workshop dates are posted to the St. Mark website calendar at: http://stmarkoca.org/calendar/.  To view only Bazaar related events on the calendar, at the calendar’s upper-right, de-select all check boxes and check only the “Bazaar Events & Info” check box.

	ST. MARK 4TH ANNUAL FOCA OKTOBERFEST IS SATURDAY OCTOBER 17TH at 6:30 pm (following vespers).  Enjoy German cuisine and drink, stay for family fun, raffles and door prizes (grand prize is a Kindle Fire), and other entertainment!  Proceeds go toward scholarships for our students at St. Mark.  Last chance to purchase early-bird tickets is TODAY during coffee hour; see Barbara or George Freimann at the Oktoberfest table in the Fellowship Hall. Advance Tickets: Adults: $10; Kids under 10: $5. Tickets At Door:  $15.

	CHOIR REHEARSALS:  The choir will have rehearsals on Sunday, October 18th at 11:30 AM (following Liturgy) and Monday, October 26th at 7:45 PM.

	BLESSED MAT. OLGA OF ALASKA WOMEN’S PRAYER GROUP will meet on Tuesday, October 20th at 10:30 AM for Akathist prayer.  Please join us if you can.  If you would like the group to remember someone in prayer, please give their name to Debbi Dillon, Marcella Hydock, or Mat. Alexandra.

	ST. MARK BUDGET MEETING: A budget meeting is called for Saturday, October 24th at 3:30 PM in the parish library.  All parish members are invited to attend the budget meeting. 

All departments and/or groups requesting monies from the 2016 budget should submit their request to St. Mark Treasurer, Matthew Nimmer at: manimmer@yahoo.com, by Wednesday, October 21st at noon.

	WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB will meet on Sunday, October 25th after Liturgy to discuss the book: “Still Alice” by Lisa Genova.  Please refer to the St. Mark Book Club webpage at: http://stmarkoca.org/book-clubs/ for future month’s books.

	VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:  FOCUS North America, is looking for 10-15 volunteers to help distribute shoes and coats on Wednesday, October 28th in Alexandria, VA, for disadvantaged children in Fairfax County.  The hours are from 8:00AM-12:00PM.  Anyone interested should call Niko Petrogeorge at FOCUS at: 484-560-8696. 

	2015 ORTHODOX INSTITUTE FOR CONTINUING EDUCATION IN THE FAITH:  This year’s Orthodox Institute adult continuing education will take place from Thursday, November 5th – Sunday, November 8th at the Antiochian Village in Ligonier, PA.  The theme is “Building on the Foundation of Faith” and the keynote speaker will be Kevin Allen, adult education coordinator at St. Barnabas Antiochian Orthodox Church in Costa Mesa, CA.  Event registration is $65.  Meals and lodging at Antiochian Village are $308.91 (triple occupancy); book at: http://tunyurl.com/OI-2015-AV.  For more information on courses and speakers and to register, visit the webpage:  www.antiochain.org/OI2015 or see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	ST. MARK ANNUAL BAZAAR will be held on Friday through Sunday, November 6th – 8th.  Save the dates!  

· Friday, Nov 6:  11:00 AM – 6:00 PM

· Saturday, Nov 7:  11:00 AM – 6:00 PM
· Sunday, Nov 8:  12:00 PM – 4:00 PM

	HOLY ARCHANGELS ORTHODOX MISSION RETREAT will take place on Saturday, November 7th from 1:00PM-6:00PM at St. Martin’s Lutheran Church Fellowship Hall B 1120 Spa Rd., Annapolis, MD 21403.  The all-day retreat is entitled: "Raising our Children in Christ in an Age of Disbelief: Family, Church, Community."  Retreat Speakers include Fr. Gregory Matthews-Green, Fr. Justin Patterson, and Fr. Robert Miclean.  To register, visit Holy Archangel’s website at: www.orthodoxannapolis.org.  Registration costs before Thursday, November 5th are as follows: Adult = $35; Couple = $50 (after Nov. 5th, $35 each person); Children 6 & under = FREE; Children 7-17 = $10; Students = $15.  All proceeds benefit Holy Archangels Mission and Annapolis College Ministry.  For a schedule of the day’s events or for more information, see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.

	DOXACON 2015 MEETS HARRY POTTER- WHERE FAITH & TRUTH MEET SCIENCE FICTION:  Examine how our Christian faith teaches us to use discernment when watching film, TV, or reading novels based on sci-fi.  Explore themes held in common between Christianity, fantasy, and sci-fi with fellow Orthodox Christians interested in those genres.  The event will take place on Friday, November 13th at 6:00PM and Saturday, November 14th at 9:00PM at St. Sophia Greek Orthodox Cathedral at 2815 36th St. NW, Washington, DC 20007.  The keynote speakers are John Granger, known as the “Dean of Harry Potter Scholars” and Fr. Theodore Paraskevopolous of Ss. Constantine & Helen Greek Orthodox Church in Toronto, Canada.  Besides the keynote speakers, there will be daily topic-specific presentations throughout each day as well as evening fellowship events.  Doxacon is sponsored by the Holy Mother of God Orthodox Church in Falls Church, VA in partnership with St. Sophia Greek Orthodox Cathedral in DC.  For more information visit www.doxacon.com or see the flyer on the St. Mark Fellowship Hall bulletin board.  To register, visit www.doxacon.org/register. Questions?  Contact Doxacon co-chair, Daniel Silver at: danield.silver@gmail.com.

	CHURCH SCHOOL TEACHERS NEEDED:  Although the church school year is underway, we are still in need of teachers.  You don't need a teaching certification to teach church school, just a caring heart and love for children.  Please consider giving your time and a little effort for the kids.  Please contact Fr. Gregory or church school director Lee Malatesta.

	WANT TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE?  Consider joining the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center’s (SGPC) Sonogram Program. SGPC is seeking a licensed RDMS ultrasonographer with OB experience to volunteer at their clinic for 3 hrs/month.  Clinic hours are Wednesday evenings.  Interest piqued?  Contact Jackie Stippich, Director at: 301-963-6223.

	DONATION BOXES:  Just a friendly reminder that there are three donation boxes outside the church; one for Stepping Stones, one for Shady Grove Pregnancy Center, and one for our St. Mark food pantry.  Stepping Stones will take any gently used items (similar to items for our annual rummage sale), Shady Grove Pregnancy Center is in need of diapers and formula for infants/newborns, and our food pantry is always in need of non-perishables.  Please consider donating and show our community that St. Mark cares!

	STEPPING STONES HONORS ST. MARK:  Stepping Stones Shelter honored St. Mark as a 2015 community-partner during their annual open house and awards ceremony held on October 1st.  Thank you to all St. Mark volunteers, coordinators, and contributors to this worthy community outreach program.

	2015 BAZAAR LUCKY-DRAW (FORMERLY MINI-RAFFLE):  Please begin asking your favorite grocery stores, boutiques, theaters or restaurants for donations to our annual bazaar.  We will also accept any personal gifts or cash, which will be used to purchase gift cards.  Also, if you have a talent like knitting, crocheting, sewing, or painting, and would be willing to donate a handcrafted item, we would appreciate it immensely.   Remember to note the donor’s name on the contribution so we may acknowledge and keep track of all donations.  Thank you in advance for all your help and support!   – Love, Lucky-Draw co-chairs Paula Zabela and Vicky Jacobsen

	BAZAAR WORKER SIGN-UP:  The sign-up sheets for working at our food festival and bazaar are now posted on the bulletin board in the social hall closest to the kitchen.  PLEASE sign up for as many shifts as you can.  We really need to have all lines on the forms filled in to have the bazaar run smoothly.  Thank you!

	BAZAAR FLYERS:  Flyers for this year's bazaar are now available on the nuts/fillings table.  Flyers may also be printed-out online at: http://stmarkoca.org/food-festival-bazaar/.  Please pick up or print out a few and post them in your local stores and offices.

	CALLING ALL BAKERS!  Poppyseed, apricot, and raspberry pastry fillings are now available for use in baking for the bazaar.  The fillings are in large tubs, which are on a table in the social hall closest to the kitchen.  There are a very limited number of containers available for transporting the bulk fillings, so please plan ahead and bring your own.  There will also be sign-up sheets on the table, so please let us know what kind of filling(s) you're taking and what you're making.  Again, these fillings are only to be used for baking for the bazaar - bakery or dessert table.  Contact Martha Baxtresser, Ginny Albert, Nancy Stanton, or Tina Burpee for more information.  Thank you!

	BAZAAR INGREDIENT SPONSORSHIP:  Each year we ask parishioners to prayerfully think about donating money towards some of the bazaar ingredients so we may realize a larger profit for St. Mark.  Any amount is greatly appreciated - it does not have to match a particular ingredient.  Please give your cash or check to Tina Burpee, Coy Williamson, or Gene Jacobsen and mark it "Bazaar Sponsorship."  The amount will show up on your yearly giving statement and is considered tax deductible.

	PLEASE SAVE & BRING IN SMALL PLASTIC CONTAINERS WITH LIDS (for example: cottage cheese, etc.) for the iconographers to use when they return to complete our Iconography project.  Thank you!

	A "WELCOME" IDEA:  If you love what you experience here at St. Mark parish, consider sharing it.  Invite a friend, co-worker or neighbor to come to church with you!  – Fr. Gregory

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean;  Zachary Firestone;  Julie Flick; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Alice Krenitsky;  Neal, Cristin, & Baby Kumar;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols;  Timothy Parrish;  Alexandra and John Sedor;  Katie Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski;  Cathy Tatusko;  Andrea Ticich;  and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friend Nelson;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen, and aunt, Catherine Stauder;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate), Konstantine, John & Ekaterine, and Alla, Alexey, Svitlana (and their families);  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;   Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  James, Mark Phinney’s father;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s brother-in-law Arthur, and friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Jan & Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey;  and Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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KIDS’ COLORING CORNER








